

The Granite State Quest • P.O. Box 972 • Exeter, NH 03833 • www.granitestatequest.org

March 15, 2018

Dear Town Official,

Thanks to your support, the fifteenth annual Granite State Quest – A Ride to Conquer Cancer was held on July 8, 2017. Thanks to the riders, numerous volunteers and thousands of friends and family members we raised \$102,649 increasing our fifteen-year total to nearly \$1.7 million. As with our previous rides, 100% of these funds will directly benefit the Massachusetts General Hospital's Pediatric Oncology department.

Last year 81 riders participated in the ride and we are hoping to increase the number to 125 for this year's ride scheduled for Saturday, July 14th. This year's event will be a fifty mile ride with all riders starting at Timberland in Stratham at 7:30AM.

We are hopeful that once again you will support our event by allowing us to ride through your town. Our plans are to use the same route as last year, the cue sheet is enclosed. We would appreciate it if you could contact us as soon as possible if you anticipate any concerns relative to our ride on Saturday, July 14th, 2018. Enclosed is Certificate of Insurance for Commercial General Liability, along with a copy of the Release and Waiver Form each rider and volunteer will be required to sign. We will be pleased to complete any necessary town documents or permits.

Please let me know if you have any questions or if other town officials need to be notified.

Sincerely,

Bruce Taylor

Founding Member

btaylor@granitestatequest.org

603 512-9093